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No Sunday School or Worship Service Today 
    

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK 
    Tues.  7:00 p.m.:  Prayer Gathering  

    Thurs.  7:15 a.m.:  Prayer Gathering  

 9:30 a.m.:  Sewing Circle 

 4:00 p.m.:  Spiritual Health Council Meeting             
 

NEXT WEEK  
    Jan.   9:  Vote on Ministry Positions (in conjunction with worship) 

    Jan. 12:  Worship Commission Meeting (1 p.m.) 

    Jan. 12:  Congregational Council Meeting (7 p.m.) 
 

================================ 
 

170 Hall School Road, Waynesboro, VA 22980 
 Telephone: 540-949-8945 

Prayer & Info. Line: 540-416-1446 

office@springdalemennonite.org 
www.springdalemennonite.org   

Announcements 
 

Please pray for Kevin, Denise & Stephan Goertzen who are dealing 

with COVID.   
 

Pastor Kevin will be out of the church office at least a portion of this 

week.  Please direct care concerns to the Blessing Team or Nancy Stoll. 
 

A slate of those nominated to serve in ministry roles beginning / con-

tinuing in January of 2022 was recently distributed, and extra copies are 

available in the church foyer.  Please review this information prior to the 

vote which will take place next Sun., Jan. 9, during worship. 
 

Twenty-six (26) infant care kits were collected at our Christmas Eve 

Service & will be shared with MCC.  Thanks to all who contributed! 
 

Congregational Council would like to thank the people of 

Springdale who give time and money so generously!  Through God’s 

faithfulness and the generosity of many, we exceeded our 2021 year-end 

financial goal - which allows us to carry over “non-offering income” 

(grant funds and 2020 excess) for use in 2022. 
 

From VMMissions:  “Dear Springdale family, Thank you for your 

partnership in the work of the gospel.  In particular, thank you for your 

recent gifts for the support of the Greens and the Sanchezes.  You are 

helping to realize God’s vision of a spirit-filled Church of many 

cultures.  Thank you!” - David C. Gingerich 
 

Augusta Health Hospice of the Shenandoah is looking for new 

volunteers.  Volunteers are required to take a training class to better 

equip them to serve.  Additional information is available on the 

Springdale bulletin board. 
 

 

================================ 
 

Blessing Team Members 

Marian Mininger, Alan Shenk, Louise Swartz 

         

Kevin Goertzen, Pastor 

540-280-3687 

Office Days: Tuesday-Friday 

 

Nancy Stoll, Secretary 

Ofc. Hours: Tues, Wed, & Thurs., 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 

 
 


